MINUTES OF A HEALTH MEETING OF THE COUNTY OF HANCOCK, STATE OF ILLINOIS, HELD AT THE COUNTY COURTHOUSE, IN THE CITY OF CARTHAGE ON JANUARY 6, 2025

The meeting was called to order at 6:28 p.m. by vice chair Steve Finney.  Members in attendance were Michelle Merritt, Josh Turner, Joe Boyles, Mark Menn, and Mark Harrison.  Absent was Steve Lucie and Harry Douglas.  Jeff Totten and Aaron Feagain were also in attendance.  

Mr. Totten presented the ESDA report.  He is getting an SOP together for severe weather.  The command center has been taken out a few times.  He discussed Roth ID tags for children’s car seats in case of accidents.  This can be used to find out who the next of kin are.  He has talked to the sheriff’s department and EMS about this.  The state is making some changes in requirements of ESDA.

Ms. James is inquiring into getting council for the county board for the sheriff’s negotiations.  Emergency workers cannot strike.

Mr. Feagain went over the EMS report.  There were 139 calls for service, 119 were billable, 104 transports to the hospital.  There were 32 BLS, 75 ALS and 5 treat with no transport calls.  There was an employee on medical leave.  On January 3 they stated they were looking into FMLA.  Mr. Feagain then received an email stating they were instead going to go parttime.  He will be drafting a letter to be sent via email and certified mail to the employee.   

Mr. Feagain has put in 2 claims for first responders from Tri-County and Warsaw.  Mr. Menn would like receipts for what they are spending the money on, once they get $5000 in receipts they can then turn those in and get reimbursed.  

The new EMS building should have had work started today.  Mr. Feagain, the contractor, and the architect will be meeting weekly.  On December 30 one of the ambulances hit a deer.  The appraiser has looked it over.  

There was lengthy discussion regarding staffing and incentives to fill those positions.  He would like to hire 1 supervisor and 2 EMTs.   They will be scheduled at the same place so they can run an ALS ambulance.  

Bellwether reviewed the contract between EMS and Memorial Hospital.  They feel the fee is fair and equitable and would not go any lower than what we have offered.

Claims were gone through.  Motion to pay the claims was made by Ms. Merritt, seconded by Mr. Turner.  All members present voted aye.

Motion to recess was made by Mr. Boyles.  Mr. Harrison seconded the motion.  All members present voted aye.  Meeting adjourned at 8:06 p.m.

							Respectfully submitted,


							Steve Finney, Committee Vice Chair
